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Mona Vale Public School 
Works notification 11 June 2021 

A project is underway to deliver an upgrade to Mona Vale Public School. The project will provide new and 
upgraded learning spaces and core facilities including a performance space for shared use within the 
community.  

Mona Vale Public School main works 

Site establishment as part of main works construction for Mona Vale Public School will start on Saturday 19 
June 2021. 

Construction works will be scheduled to prioritise safety and amenity, minimise disruption and maximise 
open play space. 

Initial construction activities will include: 

▪ Installation of site fencing and signage 

▪ Installation of temporary site offices, work sheds and amenities 

▪ Demolition of Block G 

▪ Excavation to allow for foundation works for the new buildings. 

Working hours 

Working hours for the main works are: 

• 7:00am to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday 

• 7:00am to 5:00pm, Saturday. 

There will be no work on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

Frequently asked questions 
 

How will dust and noise be managed during construction?  

All noise generating activities will be managed in accordance with the Protection of the Environment 
Operations Act 1997 and will be minimised to reduce impact to school operations and impact to residents. 
Dust as a result of demolition and excavation, will be hosed as required. The site will undergo periodic air 
monitoring and noise and dust will be appropriately managed throughout construction in accordance with 
the project’s construction and environmental management plans.  

How will traffic impacts be managed during construction?  

During construction, contactor access to the site will be through Waratah Street for work to Block R and 
Emma Street for the Performing Arts Centre and refurbishment work. Movement of construction vehicles 
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will be planned to be restricted at drop-off and pick-up times to limit congestion around the school, and 
traffic control measures will be in place where necessary.  

How will the school community be kept safe during construction?  

The safety of the school’s students, staff, visitors and the local community is our highest priority. 
Construction planning will be designed so there is minimal impact on school operations. Safety measures 
will be in place to separate the construction site from areas occupied by the school and ensure students 
are unable to enter construction areas. There will be regular consultation with the school to discuss 
construction progress.  

How will school functions operate during construction?  

The project has been designed to ensure there is minimal impact on the school operations, including any 
school functions that may be held during this time. There will be continuous consultation with the school 
to discuss any functions, and measures will be put in place to ensure construction impacts are minimised. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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